## Elmwood High School Daily Announcements

## Wednesday, January 31st, 2024

## Tonight's Events:

5:00- Wrestling HOME vs. Columbus Grove

## Announcements:

The Book Club will have their first meeting Thursday, February 1<sup>st</sup> in Ms. Bay's classroom during lunch. Anyone is welcome! The first book is William Gibson's Neuromancer! Students can purchase their own book to bring, or we will share the PDF version with you at the first meeting. The February 1<sup>st</sup> meeting will be an introduction to Neuromancer, and we will determine how many pages we will read for each week in February.

There will be a parent and player meeting Sunday February 4th at 3pm. This meeting is mandatory for anyone playing baseball this spring. The meeting will be in the cafeteria.

Class of 2025 shirts are on sale. Check your email for the link!

Spanish club will be selling Pura Vida bracelets during lunch. Bracelets are \$6 for one or \$10 for 2.

Penta will be here on Friday February 2nd 1st period to present to Sophomore and Junior students interested in their satellite programs in Bowling Green. These programs include the BGSU teaching profession program and the industrial maintenance program (senior only). If interested in attending please see Mrs. Skattebo.

The art club meeting this week is canceled and rescheduled for Wednesday Feb. 14th.

Next week, February 5th through the 9th, there will be a spirit week called "Bring the Change" to raise money for the Leukemia and Lymphoma Society. Each grade will have a jar in the cafeteria to donate change to, and zip lock bags to put dollar bills/checks in. The grade who raises the most money will get donuts. Monday's theme (the 5th) is PJ's, so make sure you wear your pajamas and bring your change to support LLS!

"Roses are red, violets are blue, buy a carnation at lunch, for your boo..... OR for anyone else, or for yourself... ANYWAYS - The sophomore class will be selling Valentine's Day Carnations at lunch starting on Thursday this week and through next week. Purchase as many flowers as you'd like, and send a message to those you care about."

The Elmwood National Honor Society will be hosting an American Red Cross blood drive on Wednesday, February 14th. Students age 16 and older are eligible to donate. Students have been emailed a link to register or can see a NHS member at lunch next Tuesday or Wednesday.